JUNE 2006

Edward Douglass White Council No. 2473

Number 12

JUNE EVENTS

1st Council/Columbus Club Meetings Ladies U-Knighted	7:30 LL 7:30 CH
4 th NO Family Buffet	
8th Spaghetti Dinner Night	6:30-9:00 CH
11th Father/Daughter Dinner and Dance	
6:00-9:00 MH	(see ad page 6)
12 th Golf-Forest Greens	9:00AM
14th Steak and Cheese Dinner Night	6:30-9:00 CH
15 th Council Meeting	7:30-LL
16 th Supper Club	6:30-9:00 MH
18th Fathers Day Family Breakfast	9:00-Noon MH
22 nd Spaghetti Dinner Night	6:30-9:00 CH
26 th Golf-Shenandoah Valley	9:00AM
Fourth Degree	6:45 LL
27th Columbus Club BoD Meeting (Open) 7:	00 CH 2 nd Floor
28th Steak and Cheese Dinner Night	6:30-9:00 CH
· ·	
Every Tuesday-Burger/Beer Night	6:00-9:00 CH
Every Saturday-NY Strip Steak Dinner Nigh	nt 6:30-9:00 CH

LOOKING AHEAD TO JULY

4th- Fourth of July BBQ Noon-6:00 PM 16th Blood Drive-9:30-2:00 LL

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH

There are many members that have special talents and we are blessed to have a member that has put a lot time and effort into making a portrait of His Holiness Pope Benedict XVI that he has donated to the Council. He is very talented and this portrait is of gallery quality and we are honored to be able to display this portrait in our Council home. This Brother also has given his time to keep the Council website up to date and has worked to improve the website with the help of others. The site has become a great source of information and is one of the best websites for a Knights of Columbus Council. He also is our membership chairman and has offered to help with many other projects and events. Please take the time to come see the portrait and thank A.J. Valinote for all his efforts. Congratulations A.J. for being the Knight of the Month for June.

POOL TO OPEN SATURDAY MAY 27, 2006 – HIGH NOON

Weather update for Saturday, May 27, 2006: — Clear and sunny all day, no clouds, low- 65 degrees high 82- degrees, pool temperature 68 degrees.

Come join us for the grand opening and let the games and fun begin. Do not forget the annual Memorial Day Barbecue on Monday the 29th that starts at noon! All of your favorites will be there. **Mr. Clarke** is back managing the Concession Stand and the Lounge with all the great music. Those famous words will once again be heard "WHO'S NEXT?"

Normal pool hours are 12:00 noon to 8:00 pm, 7 days a week; however during the first week, Tuesday May 30 through Friday June 2, the hours will be 4:00pm to 8:00pm.

Back by popular demand the famous "Float Night" will be in effect every Friday night in the lap pool from 6:00 till 8:00 pm. Anything goes but oars. A float inflator and de-inflator will be available at the corner of the concession

Lastly, the baby pool will be closed at 7:00 pm every Friday night so that a comprehensive cleaning can be completed.

Weather update for entire pool season: — Clear and sunny all day, no clouds, low- 65 degrees high 82- degrees, pool temperature 68 to 70 degrees. Rain showers will ONLY commence at night between 10:00pm and 4:00 AM

FAMILY OF THE MONTH

Those of you that have been coming to events here at E.D.W. Council will have no trouble recognizing this month's family. They have been around for many years and have been working on many different events and projects. You will find Sy doing something at almost every event from setting up to working an event to doing the clean-up. Nancy has also been working on many of these events and is a member of The Ladies U-Knighted who have been working on many projects to help our Council. Congratulation Sy and Nancy Rougeux and the rest of their family for being this month's Family of the Month.

Council Officers 2005-2006 **Grand Knight:** Art Gamotis 703-448-0332 Chaplains: Fr. Louis Gagnard703-243-6707 Fr. Joseph Giordano 703-528-3800 Dep. Grand Knight: James Walthall 703-241-5815 Fin. Secretary: Jerry Garren 703-289-9480 Treasurer: Tom Galvin 703-532-8498 Lecturer: Warden: John Walls703-241-1585 Guards: Tom Gavin703-281-1434 Chris Dour703-200-5011 Trustees: George Kirby, PGK 703-532-2927 Jim Holland 703-533-1550 John Pfundstein 703-455-9112 6-Point Program: James Walthall 703-241-5815 Church Activities: George Kirby 703-532-2927 Community Activities: John Cormany . 703-876-4654 Council Activities: Dave Kreer 703-243-6867 Fraternal Activities: Leo Maimone 703-379-0582 Youth Activities: Mike Bauer, PGK 703-204-9189 Fraternal Benefits Advisors: Robert J. Canter, Jr., CSA, FICF, LUTCF 301-952-0180 Robert A. Monagan, CSA, FIC, LUTCF .. 301-758-1155 Committee Chairmen: Advertising: Bill Campbell703-569-0646 Blood Drive: Ray Fioramonti 703-524-1804 **500 Club:** Ken Goss, Jr., PGK 703-448-0332 **K.C.I.C:** Jim Holland, PGK703-533-1550 Ladies U-Knighted: Jo Balsamo Wood 703-263-1185 Right to Life: Bill Johnson 703-237-0797 Waiters: Bob Muschamp 703-237-8475 KnightLife Editor: Steve McTeague 703-360-5209 Special Activities: Dave Kreer 703-243-6867 Organ Donor Chairman: Jerry Garren . 703-289-9480 Membership: A. J. Valinote 703-237-2977 Retention: Jim Holland 703-533-1550 COLUMBUS CLUB 2006

Grand Knight: Art Gamotis 703-448-0332
Dep. Grand Knight: James Walthall 703-241-5815
President: Owen J. Beirne 202-746-2404 (c)
Vice President: Tom Hazzard 703-376-1208(c)
Secretary: Tim Walthall 703-525-6245
Treasurer: Ken Goss, Jr., PKG 571-277-6529 (c)
Asst.Treasurer: Steve Brown steveron@verizon.net
Director: George Kirby, PGK 703-532-2927
Director: Jay Byrnes 703-527-0557
Director: Mike Kearney
Director: John M. White 202-352-7955
Director: Neil Campbell 703-356-2099
Club Manager: Bob Clarke 703-536-9656x7
Office Manager: Betty Florence 703-536-9656x6
Camp: Stephanie Kingree 703-536-9656x4
Pool (May-August)
Club Manager E-Mail kofcarlington@comcast.net

Council Office
Council Home
Knight Life is published monthly by the Edward
Douglass White Council #2473, Knights of
Columbus. 5115 Little Falls Road, Arlington, VA
22207-1800 Oninions expressed are those of the

author and do not necessarily reflect those of Edward

Douglass White Council or the Knights of Columbus.

Comments should be directed to the Grand Knight.

Jerry Garren 703-289-9480

IN CASE OF ILLNESS OR DEATH CALL

It's hard to think back to my first message two years ago but as I sit down to write my last message as Grand Knight I hope that I have done a good job. We set many goals and we have reached some and are getting closer to others but we still have a lot of work to do if we are to be the Knights that we should be. As the largest Council in the state and one of the largest in the nation we should be able to do a lot more. We have a great group of members with many different talents and I pray that they will continue to work with the new officers so that we can be the Knights of Columbus Council that all Catholic men and families will be proud to be a part of. I know that each new Council year comes with its own challenges and each new Grand Knight has their own goals and I will as have all our Past Grand Knights have done will work with our new and future officers to make this the best Council that we can.

As in years past we will be installing our new Council Officers on the 4th of July and I ask that all that can come and show their support. We have a lot of members that will enjoy the pools and share in the barbecue. Being at the Mass and installation to start the day will help your new Officers feel welcome and start them off knowing that the Council will be there to help them.

While this is my last Grand Knight's message and the new Grand Knight will be making the Knight and Family of the month I am sure that if you know of a Member or Family that should be recognized you can drop a message with some of the reasons or examples why to the main office or give us an e-mail. We don't always see or hear of all the things our Brother Knights and Families do and it never hurts to hear about them.

I would like to thank all the officers and chairmen that I have had the pleasure to work with over the past two years and I look forward to working with our new officers in any way that I can so that our Council will continue to be a Council that we can all be proud of.

I pray that the Lord will reach out to all of you and bless you with good health and guide us all so that we can work together for his greater glory.

Vivat Jesus Art Gamotis Grand Knight

SICK AND RECOVERING

Please remember the following members and their families in your daily prayers. If you have time, give them a call or drop them a note.

Marie Cotte Mrs. Peggy DiNunzio Eleanor Dougherty Fr. Louis Gagnard Ann Herrick Claude R. Jenkins Mrs. John Kramer Ian McGowan Paul O'Brien Gene Rutherford, PGK Eleanor Sajeski Donald A. Thibeault

500 CLUB

Ken Goss, Jr. PGK 2X

Here are the winning numbers for May

246 Bruna Crishock

443 Mary Doscotch

454 James Dougherty

007 Dorothy Hannon

288 Lawrence Larsen Big winner

If you are interested in purchasing an open number please let me know. All proceeds benefit our Building Fund. Thank you for your continued support.



Some of our volunteer collectors shown during April's KOVAR weekend

DUPLICATE BRIDGE

By Bernie Oetjen

The K of C Bridge Club has a weekly duplicate bridge game in the Main Hall (usually) of the Main Activities Building at 7:00 p.m. sharp on Monday evenings. We have two sections: the Open Game and a 299er Game, the latter limited to players with less than 300 master points. All members and guests are welcome.

Congratulations to all of last month's winners:
Open Game
Bernie & Louise Oetjen
Paul Stygar and Bob Silverstein
Jeffrey Kosnett and Steve Ivins (2)
Brian Sims and Charles Pecarro
Moshen Esfandiary and Livingston Johnson
Ron Kral and Eugene Kales
Ed Brawn and Jeff Roman
Helene Cooper and Marilyn Smebakken
Beatrice Suskin and Cathy Baker

299er Game
Jim Daugherty and Merrill Luhman
Donald Brown and James Biss
Chuck Kasten and Ellie Clark
Pyllis Kurle and Edith Kersey
Al & Barbara Lubowicki
William & Christine Carr
Linda Burton and Eric Poskanzer
Benjamin & Rilda Chatfield
Mike Lusick and Fred Adkins
Elizabeth Huffman and Elizabeth Parker

RETIREES' CORNER

June 2006

Jerry Kornieck

703-356-3038-jeromeak@juno.com

Do you want a break of the everyday chores? Come and join us on Wednesday at 10:30 in the Council Home Bar. We discuss everything from local parishes, diocese, places to eat, points of interest in the area, bible verses, personal views of current events, everything good, everything bad and a few things in between. If getting to and from is a problem let us know and we may be able to work something out.

Members' Birthdays

Felix Buczkowski, Walter Burnett, Ed Donaldson, James E. Dougherty, Tom Pace, and Edmund A. Sajeski..

Wives' Birthdays

Helen Hughes, Laurie Hunter, Janice Kelliher, Mary Kowalski, and Mary C. Martin.

Widows' Birthdays
Joan Gibbons & Mary Lock
Anniversaries

Bob & Janet Banasik, Shirley & Walter Burnett, Edna & James Dougherty and Betty & Jerry Kornieck
Anne Mae & Art Sehrer members of the Council but not a registered Retiree.

Worldly News

Take time to play, it is the secret of perpetual youth.

Remember all of us in your prayers

THANKS TO DAVE KREER!!

After working over 36 years as a bartender at the Council Home, Dave Kreer has notified us of his intention to move from the Arlington VA to just outside Tampa, Florida where he and his wife, Beverly, have been building a new home over the past year. While this comes as no surprise to us, we just wanted to say THANKS!

Dave began working as a bartender at the Columbus Club of Arlington in the early '70's shortly after finishing his stint in the U.S. Navy. The first party Dave ever worked was Saint Patrick's Day where he learned to serve green beer and then won the basket of cheer drawing to top off his first evening of civilian work. He followed in his father's footsteps by joining E.D.W. and after falling in with a group of young lions he became active as a council chairman and officer in the organization. More recently Dave has been re-tuning his skills behind the bar watching over our unofficial "4:30 Club" every afternoon during the week.

I want to take this opportunity to thank Dave for his dedication and countless contributions to the Knights of Columbus and the Columbus Club of Arlington, Inc. for over three decades. He is a friend of ours and has earned our deep respect.

Please join us in wishing Dave and his wife, Beverly, a happy, healthy and successful next chapter.

Bob Cashman and Owen J. Beirne Jr

UPDATE

Owen J. Beirne Jr. President, Columbus Club of Arlington, Inc.

Come Celebrate on Friday night June 2, 2006 from 6 – 8:00pm at the Council Home for a Triple Celebration

Please join us to celebrate:

- The 83rd Anniversary of the Knights of Columbus
- The farewell/retirement to Dave Kreer who has worked and volunteered for over 35 years!!!!
- The greeting of the new manager, Lindy Casey.

In honor of this historical occasion, all drinks will be \$0.83 during this event along with hors d'oevres being served.

A Big Thank You to "John O'Neil III" – During the first week of May, John and his Professional parking lot striping company came out to re-stripe, over two days, all the parking lots, circles, etc on our estate. Cost to us – just the paint! Thanks John for stepping up and doing this job when we could not find anyone else and for donating your and your company's time for the good of the cause.

Maintenance Update

- New umbrellas and awnings ordered for the pool and concession stand area
- Pool house, inside and out, and the outside of the concession stand/lounge have been painted. New light fixtures and mirrors in the bathhouses along with new shower curtains.
- New grille installed in council home for burger night and steak night
- Many maintenance issues addressed in the banquet hall building. All the curtains were taken down in the main hall, repaired, cleaned and re-hung. Thanks to Jay Byrnes for installing new rods when, again, we could find no one else.
- Lawn maintenance Bob Lillis and his company for a fine job
- Picnic Benches and Council Home Deck
 – all have been repaired and painted by John Thompson. Thanks John!

Capital Improvements – Just look at that new roof and there is more to come. All is going well, on time, on budget. Marty Koerner and crew are doing a fine job!

RIGHT TO LIFE NEWS

Bishop: "I, For One, Will Cease My Financial Support For Amnesty International"

John-Henry Westen LifeSiteNews.com 2006-05-09

MAY 8, 2006 — Catholic and Evangelical leaders are speaking out against proposals within the famous human rights organization Amnesty International to enter into abortion advocacy. Outspoken human rights advocate and Calgary Bishop Fred Henry told LifeSiteNews.com, "The proposal of Amnesty International to enter into abortion advocacy is an ill-conceived and gross betrayal of their mission to campaign for human rights."

After LifeSiteNews.com broke the story about Amnesty's consultation with members in Canada to pursue abortion as a human right (http://www.lifesite.net/ldn/2006/apr/06042511.html) eight newspapers in Canada covered it (http://www.lifesite.net/ldn/2006/apr/06042706.html) causing a stir in Amnesty's national ranks.

LifeSiteNews.com reported Friday that Amnesty's UK branch has already decided to approve abortion advocacy and the Canadian branch is to decide by May 20. (http://www.lifesite.net/ldn/2006/may/06050504.html)

"It is impossible that one could have a 'right' to do something at odds with human nature and the dignity of the human person," added Bishop Henry.

Bishop Henry explained that Amnesty's proposed move is contrary to its own mandate. "AI's vision is of a world in which every person enjoys all of the human rights enshrined in the Universal Declaration of Human Rights and other international human rights standards. They seem to have lost sight of Article 3. - 'Everyone has the right to life, liberty and security of person."

Rather than abortion advocacy he suggests they defend the rights of the unborn. "Since part of their mission is to undertake research and action focused on preventing and ending grave abuses of rights, a more logical move would have been to direct their research efforts to explore the unambiguous medical status of the unborn child instead of advocating a further betrayal of vulnerable children," he said.

Bishop Henry concluded saying, "I, for one, will cease my financial support for Amnesty International."

Janet Epp Buckingham of the Evangelical Fellowship of Canada lamented the proposed new direction for Amnesty and warned that it may cost the organization its support from the Christian community. "It's disappointing news, I think it could have a negative impact on the important work they do for prisoners of conscience and I believe it will have an impact on support by Evangelical Christians for Amnesty particularly if this becomes a global trend," she told LifeSiteNews.com.

Sylvain Salvas, spokesman for the Canadian Conference of Catholic Bishops, concurred. Salvas told LifeSiteNews.com, "We don't support any project that favours abortion, that's for sure."

Aid to the Church in Need, an international Catholic human rights agency, expressed disappointment over Amnesty's proposal. Father Joaquin Alliende, ACN's international ecclesiastical assistant, told the Catholic News Service Friday: "With great regret we have learned that Amnesty International has proposed advancing abortion 'rights' around the world as a new mission for their organization."

Fr. Alliende explained: "AI has earned a high reputation for its intensive efforts to gain the release of innocent prisoners of conscience. ACN, a charity that is also often a 'voice of the voiceless,' highly appreciates this moral commitment of AI." Fr. Alliende added, "Now by proposing a pro-abortion initiative AI is abandoning its own noble ethical principles, thereby shaking the very foundations on which it is built; for the simple reason that unborn life in a mother's womb is the very weakest of all threatened and persecuted human beings. Thus the day this initiative (is) launched will become a day of mourning for all those who are unconditionally committed to true humanism."



LADIES U-KNIGHTED NEWS

Jo Balsamo Wood

Greetings!!! June is here. Happy Father's Day to all of you dads out there. Also happening this month in the Northern Hemisphere, the longest day and shortest night of the year occur on or about June 22. Called the Summer Solstice, it marks the beginning of summer – yeah!!

Our Ladies U-Knighted meeting took place on May 4. I am happy to report that we accomplished all of our planned calendar items for the first quarter of 2006. I am sad to report that this is the first month in 2006 that we have not had a new member join. Oh well, we will have to work harder on our membership drive.

Ladies U-Knighted would like to offer a warm welcome to the newest lady at EDW K of C, Lindy Casey, the new general manager. We are looking forward to working with her in the future.

Even though Easter was two months ago, I have to report that the lovely Easter Baskets made by Nanette O'Neill and her team from Ladies U-Knighted received rave reviews. People from Arlington to Richmond and Falls Church to North Carolina were pleasantly surprised by the beautiful work and time that went into making the Easter Baskets. Once again, thanks to all that participated in this event.

Thanks to everyone who has made our clothing drive a great success. I would like to single out the folks that did the grunt work to get your valuable donations to the people that could use them. First, thanks to the gentlemen Knights that helped LUK on two Burger Knights move the clothes from one room to another and then finally to our vehicles. We filled three large SUVs to the roof with all of the clothes we collected. Next, I want to thank Ladies U-Knighted members Kathi Daylor and Stephanie Kingree for driving to DC and dropping off the clothing at "SOME" (So Others Might Eat). SOME is an interfaith, community-based organization that exists to help the poor and homeless of our nation's capital. They meet the immediate daily needs of the people they serve with food, clothing, and health care. Next, thanks to Tana Farrell, who dropped off an SUV full of clothing at "The Closet," in Herndon, VA. A handful of churches, to include St. Joseph's Catholic Church in Herndon, manage the Closet to assist low-income families by supplying used clothing. The Closet donates clothing, without charge, to needy persons, after referral by an authorized social service agency, homeless shelter or by a sponsoring congregation. Last, I would like to thank Meredith Dittmar for the all of the artwork she has done for flyers and Knight Life advertising. This drive was such a success; we will start a Fall Clothing Drive sometime in September. The clothes collected in the fall will be made available to needy patrons at the annual K of C Thanksgiving Day dinner.

It's never too early to go Christmas shopping. That's why Ladies U-Knighted ordered and will be selling Christmas ornaments, in the near future, that proudly display the Knights of Columbus emblem. In addition to purchasing one for yourself, you may want to consider these for gifts for your friends and family members. Please contact Marijo Galvin at 703-623-4544 if you are interested in purchasing an ornament.

Even though this is the June Knight Life, many of you will receive it prior to Memorial Day. I just wanted to remind you to come by the Ladies U-Knighted table, where we will have something for everyone. We will be offering temporary tattoos and baked good items for children of all ages. We will start our annual Redskins Ticket Raffle and sell Christmas ornaments and cookbooks. In addition, we will be sponsoring a books signing for D. Jamison (Jamie) Cain, a long-time council member. Jamie will be signing copies of his newest book, "How to Show You Know What You're Talking About! The Speakers Guide to Illustrative Anecdotes." This book is a must have for everyone. Please stop by and support a fellow Knight.

We are in the process of having seat cushions made for window seats at the bar in the Old Council home. These seat cushions will provide additional comfortable seating for eight people. The more the merrier!

Don't forget we are looking for furniture, lamps, paintings, mirrors, jewelry, upscale clothing, or knickknacks for an Estate Sale to be held late summer, early fall. If you have anything you would like to donate, please contact Sarah Heber at 703-927-4763 to arrange for a pick up or drop off time. As with all of Ladies U-Knighted moneymaking projects, proceeds go toward refurbishing the Old Council Home.

Do you know a lady that would like to meet new friends, volunteer time or resources to charitable work, and have fun? If so, tell her about Ladies U-Knighted. We meet at 7:30 p.m. on the first Thursday of each month at the K of C Old Council Home, 5115 Little Falls Road, Arlington, VA. All women are welcome to join us at a meeting. For information on Ladies U-Knighted, please contact Jo Balsamo Wood at 703-263-1185.

Please join me in wishing a Happy Birthday to two of our newest Ladies U-Knighted members Stephanie Kingree (June 9) and Sarah Heber (June 13). The next Ladies U-Knighted meeting is June 1 at 7:30.



FAMILY BREAKFAST FATHERS DAY EDITION

Sunday June 18th-Main Hall Serving 9:00AM-Noon

Adults \$6.75 Children 10 and under \$4.00

> Eggs Sausage Links Bacon Corned Beef Hash Chipped Beef Sausage Gravy Biscuits Home Fries Mini Danish Potato Casserole French Toast **Pancakes** Grits Scrapple Fried Apples Ham Citrus Salad

Annual Father/Daughter Dance

Sunday, June 11, 2006

6:00 till 9:00 pm

Dinner, Dancing and Lots of great Door Prizes!!!!

Spaghetti/Salad or Chicken Fingers

Adults \$10.00 - Children 10 and under \$6.00

Come and make some great memories – see you there!

For reservations call Betty, 703-536-9656 x6.



JUNE SUPPER CLUB MENU

JUNE 16TH

Reservations requested by 2:00PM on the date of each Supper Club.

Please call 703-536-9656 X 6 to make reservations. All you can eat for \$12.50/adult, \$7.00/children under 12

Menu Includes:

Prime Rib
Crab Cakes
Fried Scallops
Redskin Mashed Potatoes
Salad Bar
Desserts
Coffee, tea, milk, soft drinks,
Beer and wine

Soup and Salad Bar, only, for \$7.50

Childrens Menu Hamburger Cheeseburger Chicken Fingers

Childrens menu served with fries, salad bar and dessert



Here's a Birthday Gift for You!

MEMBERS OF EDWARD DOUGLASS WHITE COUNCIL 1 FREE BIRTHDAY DINNER

If you are a member of EDW #2473 and were born this month, clip this coupon and present it at any of our Friday Night Supper Club Dinners and your meal is on the house. Bring your family and friends!

Please print your name, the month and the day of your birthday and your member number and let us help you celebrate!

ļ	Name
l	Birth Date (Month & Day)
i	Member #

Support Our Sponsors

For Advertising Information call Bill Campbell at 703-569-0646 or kcbillc@aeitv.net

CLOVER PLUMBING

COMMERCIAL RESIDENTIAL

(703) 352-2700

Daniel J. McGuire

President

Jackie McLaughlin



NVAR Multi-Million \$ Sales Club



Let My 28 Years Experience Work For You!

(703) 284-9321

E-mail: JACKIE.MCLAUGHLIN@LONGANDFOSTER.COM



OFFICE: 703-528-2026 FAX: 703-528-4310

TA. SULLIVAN & SON

GRANITE - MARBLE - BRONZE MAUSOLEUMS Serving the Area For Over 100 Years

JOSEPH R. POLDIAK Manager & Owner

3023 N. Washington Blvd Arlington, Virginia 22201

SOUND CENTER Serving Knights of Columbus Since 1986

2753 Cameron Rd.

Falls Church, VA 22042

Variety of Music • Reasonable Rates 571-248-4242

SPACE AVAILABLE

scdjrob@aol.com • www.soundcenterdj.com

IRA • Retirement

Education

Harry Canter Agency 301-262-4300

Robert J. Canter, Jr., CSA, FICF, LUTCF 301-952-0180 Robert A. Monagan, CSA, PGK, FIC, LUTCF

301-758-1155

Stephen M. Clites

240-375-1372

LIFE

INSURANCE

A.M. BEST: A++ STANDARD & POORS: AAA Herrlein Corporation

General Contractor

Asphalt, Brick, Concrete

703-237-0935 Office

703-795-7539

Licensed & Insured

John F. Herrlein

AB & S SYSTEMS Life • Term Life Security Specialists For all your alarm needs call the professionals Annuities • Long Term Care

24/7 MONITORING \$25.00 PER MONTH Medical alert, Fire & Burglar Residential & commercial Free Estimates 703-451-6262

Member K of C

Jim Carmody

PRINTING GROUP

Print · Copy · Promote 8451-B Hilltop Rd. • Fairfax, VA 22031 703-560-7755

FRED & LAUREEN

(703) 241-1978

O'NEILL - JAMES

DANCE INSTRUCTION

SPACE AVAILABLE

Harry Wilhelm, Jr. & Company CPAs

Accounting, Auditing, Bookkeeping,

Payroll Services,

Tax and Financial Planning

Tax Preparation

Serving Businesses and Individuals

(703) 820-9449 Fax (703) 820-5046

IRISH DANCING



4926 26th Street North Arlington, VA 22207

L & B ENTERPRISES

Complete Lawn and Landscape Service



Mowing Leaf Removal Gutters

Bob Lillis

560-0426

Bradley R. Coury

ATTORNEY AND COUNSELOR AT LAW

6870 ELM STREET SUITE 200 MCLEAN, VA 22101-6954

Tel: (703) 847-967 I Fax: (703) 893-675 I

MURPHY FUNERAL HOMES

Robert J. Murphy, Founder Barry M. Murphy, President

Arlington

920-4800

4510 Wilson Blvd.

Falls Church

533-0341

1102 West Broad St.







State Safety and Emissions Inspections ASE-Certified • AAA Approved
2 Blocks from the Clarendon Metro Station

MIKE KOZAR

3201 N. 10th Street

 Θ

Paul Terrence 0'Grady Attorney-at-Baw

موبه.

Living Trusts Wills - Estates **Protection for Minor Children**

Member, National Academy of Elder Law Attorneys

131 East Broad Street Falls Church, VA 22046 703-534-5744

Roger E. Furey CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANT "Complete Tax Service"

6543 Hitt Ave. McLean, VA 22101

Tel. 893-1309

RELAND

Lunch - Dinner

Live Irish Music Tuesday - Sunday

2051 Wilson Blvd

(703) 525-3600 Arlington, VA 22201 FAX (703) 525-3602

SPACE AVAILABLE

J. Nugent & Sons, Inc

Heating & Air Conditioning

Sales - Service - Installation **Humidifiers - Electronic Air Cleaners Boilers - Hot Water Healer**

Steve Nugent Pat Nugent (703) 356 7499



10300 Eaton Place Suite 120 Fairfax, Virginia 22030 www.familylender.com Tel.: 703-273-4077 Fax: 703-273-4878 Cell: 703-899-4457

JENNIFER KOERNER Loan Consultant
Jennifer@familylender.com

"Your Family Lender - For Life" A Referral Only Company

TIM MURPHY Horist Inc.

> (703) 534-7210 6035A WILSON BLVD.

ARLINGTON, VA 22205

REAL ESTATE

I AM A PROFESSIONAL AGENT WHOSE ONLY JOB IS TO PROVIDE YOU WITH THE HIGHEST QUALITY SERVICE. WITHOVER 13 YEARS EXPERIENCE AND A NATIVE OF NORTHERN VIRGINIA I AM PREPARED TO HELP YOU MAKE GOODDECISIONS.

EDW MEMBER FOR 35 YEARS ACCREDITED BUYERS REPRESENTATIVE **TOP 5% AGENTS NATIONWIDE**

LONG AND FOSTER

Email: Richard.ganley@verizon.net



GANLEY

703-534-4311

JUNE 2006

SUNDAY	MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY
				Council/Club Meeting 7:30 p.m. Ladies U-Knighted 7:30 p.m.	2	CH Steak Dinner 6:30-9:00
4 No Family Buffet	Bridge 7:00 p.m.	CH Burger Night 6:00-9:00 p.m.	7	CH Spaghetti Dinner 6:30-9:00	9	CH Steak Dinner 6:30-9:00
Father/Daughter Dinner/Dance 6:00-9:00 MH	Golf - Forest Greens 9:00 a.m. Bridge 7:00 p.m.	CH Burger Night 6:00-9:00 p.m.	CH Steak/Cheese 4 4 Dinner Night 6:30 - 9:00 Flag Day	Council Meeting 7:30	16 Supper Club MH 6:30 p.m 9:00 p.m.	CH Steak Dinner 6:30-9:00
Family Breakfast MH 9:00-12:00 Fathers' Day	Bridge 7:00 p.m.	20 CH Burger Night 6:00-9:00 p.m.	21 Summer Begins	22 CH Spaghetti Dinner 6:30-9:00	23	24 CH Steak Dinner 6:30-9:00
25	Golf - Shenandoah Valley 9:00 Fourth Degree 6:45 Bridge 7:00	27 CH Burger Night 6:00-9:00 p.m. CC BoD Meeting 7:00	CH Steak/Cheese Dinner Night 6:30 - 9:00	29	30	

RECRUIT A MEMBER

VISIT EDW AT OUR WEBSITE: kofcedw2473.org
Contact Grand Knight at grandknight@kofcedw2473.org
KnightLife Editor at smcteague@verizon.net
Club Manager E-Mail kofcarlington@comcast.net



RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Arlington, Virginia 22207-1899 5115 Little Falls Road KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS